
	
St. George’s Episcopal Church

Vestry Meeting

	Date:
September 19, 2021

Presiding:  Fr. David Lemburg
Beginning Time:  11:30 a.m.

Recorder:  Debbie Shumans

Ending Time:
12:43 p.m.

Location:   Zoom

	Attending: Fr. David Lemburg, Debbie Shumans (clerk), Ed Reames, Pat Leslie (Treasurer) Claudia Griffis, Sheila Meredith, Cam Mathis, Beth Vickers
Absent:  

Guest(s):


	Call to Order
	Fr. David Called the meeting to order with prayer.

	Agenda Items
	· Treasurer’s Report – Reports attached to original of these minutes. 

· The amount of  $50,000 was requested from the Board of Corporation fund.  This will decrease the balance from $210,000 to $160,000 and that is all we have in that account.  
· Fr. David reported that two thirds of the congregations in the Diocese are not able to make budget this past year.  We are doing well, but not great.  
· Columbarium Discussion – Cam Mathis reported.  Attachments have been sent out for discussion.   The purpose is to vote on the documents.

· The Bylaws for management of the columbarium

· Disclosure Statement document -That is signed by the purchaser.

· Certificate of Use – is issued at the completion of payment.  If the person dies prior to completion of the payments, the heir will need to finish the payment prior to the burial.  If the plot is not to be used, about 50% of the fee will be refunded.

· Fee is $500 which is $250 to the DePue Monument Company and $250 as a donation to the church.  

· Prior “reservations” will be a starting point to discuss with each person on the list regarding their intent.  

· A committee will be defined to fulfill this process. 

· Communication Plan is that Fr. David will announce Oct 17th from the pulpit as an introductory statement.  Information will also be on the website for easy access. 

· Legacy Planning will be our next focus.  

· Lacy Manigault’s marker is received and is stored in the nursery at the moment.  It is ready to be set.  

Action/follow-up - All in favor to move forward.  The next Step is to define the committee.  Sheila Meredith agreed to serve a two-year term as a lay person on the committee as she rotates off the board in January.  We can think about inviting Allan Sanborn, Kevin Burk, or others. 
· Stewardship – 

· What I like about St. George’s is displayed on the table in the Narthex. 

· Last Sunday of the month begin the topic of Stewardship. Promoting St. Georges by the numbers.  Quantify the numbers associated with our Outreach Ministries such as number of masks made, number of Christmas Trees sold, etc.

· October 17th - Stewardship Clock presentation.
· October 31st - Columbarium and Legacy giving shared.
· November 7th - Give out pledge cards and mail to those who were not in attendance that Sunday.  Pledge cards will also be a PDF on the website. Giving can also be done via Realm.  
· November 21st - Collect the pledge cards.

· December 19th - Budget

· January  - Annual Parish meeting.

Action/follow-up - All Vestry is agreeable for this plan.
· Convention – Has anyone sent their name for the November 4-6, 2021 Convention delegate? Sheila Meredith volunteered to serve as a delegate.  We will need one more person to serve.  The convention will be held in-person at Jekyll Island.  

· Raffle for Convention.  The thought is that they would rather have money this year. They would like at least $50 as a minimum contribution.  

· Kitchen – Ed Reames reported.  

· David Smith sent a summary of the kitchen project.  Things are going well.  The cost of a metal door is too costly so we will have a fir wooden door.  The cost of the work will be less than initially anticipated.  Call Ed Reames with any questions and please do not call David Smith directly.  

· A work day will need to be scheduled after the kitchen repair work is complete.  We will need to clean everything and eliminate any “junk”.

· New Business –

· Worship at the present time.  Reports from Ed Reames were shared to the Vestry.  We will continue to wear masks, hand sanitize, and maintain some physical distance.  Beginning next Sunday, we will have a processional hymn singing just the first verse.  This will be on a trial basis and the congregation may join in.  We will continue to monitor the numbers in our community and adjust as necessary.  
· Proposed Calendar - October 7th will be the celebration of  St. Francis and pet blessing.  You can physically bring your pet to church for blessing indoors or you can have the blessing virtually.

· November 26th  - The Christmas tree sale begins and for the next two weekends.  We can reach out to students, who need to have community service hours, and offer them the opportunity to earn some by helping at the Christmas Tree sale.
· First Sunday in Advent is the last Sunday in November, the 28th, so our celebration will need to be revised for that day. First Sunday in December is the crimson tree.
· December 19th the budget meeting.

· Christmas Eve is a Friday this year.  Christmas day is a Saturday, but there will be no service until Sunday.  We will decide how to have a hymn sing.
· Thursday, January 6th is the 12th day after Christmas, Epiphany.  A celebration will be planned.  

· Realm Update/Check on our Parishioners – Ask them if their information is correct and do they need any assistance accessing that in Realm.  We will also collect photos of those we do not have. 

· Senior Warden - Cam Mathis reported.
· Submitted to the Diocese for technology COVID funds grant.  There was a $3,000 cap for each application, although that might not be what can be granted to each applicant due to the funds available. We have applied for the cost associated with the technology update needed for our broadcasting services.  

· Gift for Fr. Craig - Some funds have been received already.  About $200 has been collected.  Fr. Craig’s hospitality food after the services should be in individual servings.  Cupcakes or individual treats would be appropriate.  A check will be prepared to present him at his last service.  The kitchen will not be available for use next week.  
· Next meeting October 17th.



